July 13, 2005

Dear Hardin County School Board Members:

The purpose of this letter is to declare an emergency regarding the HVAC units at Central Hardin High School.  There are two HVAC units on the Central Hardin High School roof that are leaking rainwater into the building. Although the units are 30 years old and are still working well, the seals under them are leaking badly into the hallway and cafeteria areas below.  Repair attempts without removing the units have failed. We have not been able to get a contractor to remove, repair the damage, and reinstall the old units. That procedure would be questionable anyway on a unit whose life expectancy is 25-30 years old. We have asked our mechanical engineers to recommend replacement units. They recommended that we replace the units with a newer type unit that will be more efficient and also be more flexible in cooling the building in zones. The estimated cost of the two units installed is $218,000. This does not include the engineering fees. We have budgeted $200,000 in the general fund for the project and may need to add to that amount in the working budget if prices come in as high as expected. This will require a BG-1 approved by the board and the Kentucky Department of Education. By declaring this an emergency it will expedite approvals and allow work to be completed during fall break.

Because of the nature of this concern, the need to get the work done during the fall break of 2005, I hereby, with this letter, apprise the board that I am declaring this matter an emergency. An emergency BG-1 has been prepared for your approval. If you have questions or need additional information contact me at your convenience.

Respectfully,

Richard Hughes, Ed.D.

Superintendent

